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DATE May 19, 2023 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT Office of Homeless Solutions Update: Shelter Capacity Overflow Services 
 

“Our Product is Service” 

Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Engagement | Equity 

The purpose of this memorandum is to notify City Council that the Shelter Capacity Overflow Services 
RFP award is scheduled for approval on May 24, 2023.  These contracts will provide crucial support 
for ongoing and expanded shelter capacity overflow services performed by area non-profit partners. 
The approval will include a ratification for services provided beginning January 19, 2023, the date of 
award notification.  
 

Upcoming  Action  
The proposed Shelter Capacity Overflow Services Contract would authorize (1) service contracts for 
shelter capacity overflow services to increase sheltering capacity services for the homeless in the 
amount of  $375,000 for Austin Street Center; in the amount of  $375,000 for Bridge Steps dba The 
Bridge; and in the amount of  $250,000 for Family Gateway, Inc., most advantageous proposers of 
five for the period from January 19, 2023 through September 30, 2023; and (2) ratification(s) for the 
Office of Homeless Solutions to pay outstanding invoices for services provided from January 19, 2023 
through May 1, 2023 in the amount of $210,000 for Austin Street Center; in the amount of $128,240 
for Bridge Steps dba The Bridge; and in the amount of $75,000 for Family Gateway, Inc. – Total not 
to exceed $1,000,000 - Financing:  U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Emergency 
Solutions Grant Funds 
 

Prior Action  
The Shelter Capacity Overflow Services item was approved by City Council on September 14, 2022. 
This item authorized Substantial Amendment No. 4 to the FY 2021-22 Annual Action Plan for the 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act Relief Fund No. 1 and CARES Act Relief 
Fund No. 2 for the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program to reallocate funds in the amount of 
$1,589,407.00 from Rapid Re-Housing and ESG Administration to Emergency Shelter ($1 million for 
a solicitation to provide expanded shelter overflow and overflow services to hotels and $589,407.00 in 
emergency shelter expenses for repairs at the Bridge, which has had no major improvements in 14 
years). 
 

This item is scheduled to be presented to City Council on May 24, 2023, for approval.  
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me or Christine Crossley, Director of the 
Office of Homeless Solutions. 

 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert 

Deputy City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 

Tammy Palomino, Interim City Attorney  

Mark Swann, City Auditor 

Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 

Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 

Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 

 

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 

M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Assistant City Manager  

Dr. Robert Perez, Assistant City Manager  

Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager 

Jack Ireland, Chief Financial Officer 

Genesis D. Gavino, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 

Directors and Assistant Directors 
 


